Hartford University School

PSO Meeting

October 8, 2009
Attendance:  Paula Storniolo (Parent Co-Chair), Cleandra Coleman (Staff Co-Chair), Maria Dixon (Treasurer), Dan Burzynski (Secretary), Dr. Cynthia Ellwood, Tanzanique Carrington, Maureen Stone, Kelly Lawrence, Kathy Ramirez, Sherrice Gilcreast, Kristin Whyte, Angela Ricks, Mary Anne Ceraso-Alioto, Lanesha Baldwin-Rojas, El-Amin Abdullah, Margaret Cory, Karen Jackson
1. The Treasurer’s report indicated that the balance at the end of the last meeting was $5,374.58.  Since then, the PSO has deposited the final $5.00 in donations for the spring picnic, $180.00 related to the coffee fundraiser, and $344.00 in Pasta Dinner donations.   The PSO paid out $719.23 to pay for the back-to-school meal for the staff on their first day back, $509.68 to pay for the back-to-school picnic, $238.00 for the coffee fundraiser, and $469.74 for the Pasta Dinner.  The PSO paid $1,000 for a deposit for the Friends of Hartford fundraiser, which will be paid back.  The ending balance is $2,966.93.  Those in attendance voted to pay $198.00 for busses for the 6th and 7th grade to go to Indian Summer and $209.52 to pay for the lanyards, badges, and printing related to the Hartford Hurrah’s.     
2. Mr. Vila took a position elsewhere and Henry Reddick is the head engineer.  Ms. Coleman is now officially a paraprofessional, which will hopefully secure her position if funding cuts for general staff are made. There was some concern that Ms. Tessara, the bookkeeper was going to be laid off by MPS, but she will keep her position for now.  

3. There have been some early benchmark assessments that have not shown positive results.  Some classes underperformed on the tests and some students tested lower than they did last year. Parents will get the results at conferences if there were concerns.  The thought was that while some students did not take the testing as seriously as they will for the WKCE, there is still reason to bear down and focus on student progress and problem areas.
4. Hartford officially has 677 students as of the 3rd Friday account.  The funding target was 674, securing the funding that was budgeted for Hartford. 

5. Pumpkin Night is October 26th.  Ms. Whyte is coordinating the event.  She will try to find a good deal on pumpkins, but expects to pay $2-4 each.  The PSO approved paying up to $800.00 for Pumpkin Night.  There will also be hot dogs for sale (Ms. Zaren), taffy apples (Ms. Lane), a girl scout bake sale (Ms. Hoffman), and games (the math teachers).

6. There will again be a pancake breakfast tentatively scheduled on January 9th.    The goal is to introduce new and prospective parents to Hartford.  Volunteers will be recruited.

7. Those present discussed ways to strengthen the Hartford community and to stabilize and increase enrollment.  Much of the discussion centered around technological methods (website, Facebook, etc…) and small group community building.  It was determined that a small group of parents will meet to brainstorm small group activities.
8. The next meeting will be at 6:00 on Thursday, November 12th.  Snacks will be provided.   

Respectfully submitted,

Dan Burzynski

